

John Clare Primary **Newsletter**

Inspire ~ Nurture ~ Celebrate

Follow us @JohnClarePri

Dear Parents/Carers,

As it is our last day of this academic year, I thought it would be best for our amazing Year 6s to write the final newsletter. Before I do, I would like to thank all families who have responded to our questionnaire and I look forward to sharing the responses with you in September. Thank you for all of your wonderful messages of support - they are truly appreciated by all members of our team.

Have a wonderful Summer. Year 6 - we will miss every single one of you and wish you all the best.

Best wishes. Mrs Nicolson

Dear Families,

Our final weeks at John Clare have been amazing. In the last few days, we have been busy ensuring that our Matilda production is perfect as we wanted to perform it well to our families and leave you all with a brilliant memory. We have also enjoyed spending time with our buddies and will really miss them.



Throughout our time at John Clare, there have been so many highlights, for example eating Tudor soup, visiting Hampton Court Palace, Hilltop residential, our final Sports Day and the many sports events that we have represented the school for.

John Clare School is the most amazing school, with lovely kind teachers, great opportunities, and caring and kind friends. We will always look back on our time here fondly as it has been simply the best and we will miss every aspect.

Happy holidays. Goodbye Year 6



Positive Posts

This week, the endeavours of the following children have been recognised with a Positive Post:

Bode - for taking care of his friends and always being kind to others.





Nut and Seed Free School



Our school endeavours as far as possible to be a nut-free school, this includes sesame seeds. Therefore we would like to request that any food brought into school for lunches or snacks does not include any nuts or sesame seeds, this includes hummus.



Parking

Parents are only permitted to use the car park between 7.30am and 8.00am and after 4.00 pm. Outside of these times, the car park is only to be used by staff and Disabled Badge holders. If you are dropping off or collecting children outside of the above times, please park safely and courteously on the road and do not obstruct the entrance to school. These restrictions are in place to ensure the safety of the children coming in and out of the school, and to ensure staff can park within the school grounds and not impact on the surrounding residents by parking all day outside local homes. Thank you for your cooperation.

| John Clare Kitchen Menu – Week 1 – W/C 04/09/2023 | | | | |
|--|-----------------------------------|-----------------------------------|--|--|
| Monday | Tuesday | Wednesday | Thursday | Friday |
| School closed | Citrus Chicken Wholegrain Rice | Pepperoni Pizza Mixed Salad | Omega 3 Fish Fingers Oven Chips | Roast Chicken with Stuffing |
| | Quorn Citrus Vegetables | Margherita Pizza | Veggie Dippers | Roast Potatoes, Yorkshire Pudding and Gravy Quorn Fillet with Stuffing |
| | Served with Green Beans | Served with Mixed Salad/ Salsa | Served with Baked Beans/Spaghetti Hoops | Served with Cauliflower Cheese and Peas |
| Salad bar to include lettuce, tomatoes, sweet peppers, cucumber, sweetcorn and carrots | | | | |

A selection of hot and cold puddings, freshly baked wholemeal bread, fruit and water

Class Attendance for the Week Torpel

Whole School Attendance for the Week 96.3%

School Noticeboard

The following are dates in our school calendar but may be subject to change

SEPTEMBER

- Training Day for staff
- 5 School opens - 8.40am
- 6 New Reception pupils start - 9.00am (half day)
- Harvest Festival at St Botolph's Church